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Memorandum 

Date: December 4, 2020 

To: LRCC Students 

From: Laura LeMien, AVP 

Re: End of the semester  

 
Good Afternoon, 

I hope this email finds you well. As you may know, New Hampshire is continuing to 

experience rising numbers of positive COVID-19 cases, this means an increased risk of 

transmission.  While there are no active cases in the LRCC community, the Lakes 

Region as a whole is seeing a significant increase in community transmission of COVID-

19.  Therefore, LRCC has decided to allow departments to decide whether courses 

scheduled to meet on campus will have face-to-face meetings through the rest of the 

Fall 2020 semester. Please check your student email for communications from your 

faculty regarding any changes to meeting location of your courses.  While we 

recognize we cannot completely reduce risks, we do know reducing the number of 

individuals on campus decreases exposure and the possibility of close contact. 

Please be mindful of your health before coming to campus.  If you have any symptoms 

listed on the self-screen app, such as a cough, runny nose, or fever, please do not 

come to campus and alert your faculty member and myself immediately. 

Faculty will reach out to you with any additional details regarding your classes. Please 

reach out to your faculty, call 603-524-3207, or email lrccinfo@ccsnh.edu, if you have 

any questions.   

Happy Holidays and please stay safe and stay healthy, 

Laura LeMien 
Associate Vice President of Academic and Student Affairs 
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